
The Berwick Outdoor Experience 
 

Dear Sponsors, Friends of BOE and Past Participants, 

 

When things go wrong, use the STAR Model for making Decisions:   

This is what we try and practice at BOE:   Stop – Think – Access – React. 

Having practised what we preach there was only one way we could react to the situation we 

face as a country. 

 

So, as I am sure most of you would have already been expecting we have cancelled this 

year’s course. It is gutting to have had to make this decision knowing all the work and 

support that many of you have contributed. 

• I will contact all of those who have registered and let them know the situation. 

• We will offer to keep their applications on file and give them the chance to re-register 

for the next course (in consultation with their current sponsor). 

• Full refunds will be available to those who have paid the application 

fee.                                                                                        

• If you have paid via internet and not advised me then it would be helpful if you could 

do so. 

If you have any other questions or queries, please don’t hesitate to get in touch. 

On behalf of The Taieri Lions BOE organising committee and the Instructing team, we thank 

you for your efforts and cooperation. 

 

We trust that when more normal time return as they surely will then we can once again rely 

on your support. 

 

Regards, 

 

Kevin Moore 

Twizel 

021 21 35303 

glenys.kevin@actrix.co.nz 

Kia kaha – Stay strong.  


